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ERRATA:  DTR SIGNAL  
 
   

 
Dear Valued Lantronix Customer, 
 
A correction has been made to the XPort® Direct™ DTR (output) signal with firmware version 
6.5.0.4.  The active level of the signal now stays low until a socket connection is made to the 
local port.  Our other CoBox device servers already operate in this way. 
 
All units with revision number C15 and greater will ship with firmware with the DTR signal 
correction.  Units with revision number B14 and lower do not have firmware with the DTR signal 
correction; updated firmware for these units can be downloaded at: 
 
 
http://ltxfaq.custhelp.com/cgi-bin/ltxfaq.cfg/php/enduser/std_adp.php?p_faqid=1348
 
 
 
Revision Tracking Information on XPort Direct Label 
Please note that the revision information for the XPort Direct is located on the MAC label in the 
area shown as (A11) below: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
If you have questions or concerns, please contact Lantronix Technical Support at 800.422.7055 
(US only), or 949.453.7198. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
 

 
Product Marketing 
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